
PLEASE SEE REVERSE SIDE 

17th November 2017 

Email:    admin@st-helens-inf.essex.sch.uk 
 

Website: www.sthelensinf.ik.org 
 

Tel:         01277 215626 

Dear Parents, 

What a wonderful morning! Hundreds of teddies, with their owners, jumping, hopping, skipping and climbing in our School Hall. 

Thank you for your kind donations. I am certain we will have raised lots of money for Children In Need, The Brentwood Catholic 

Children’s Society and some for school too. Thank you to the Kitchen Staff for their Pudsey biscuits at lunchtime. 
 

Remembrance  There is still time to send in Prayer Lists. Just jot down the names of family members and friends who have died, 

put them in an envelope with your child’s name and class and we will remember them in our daily prayers. 
 

We are coming up to a really busy time of year so please keep looking out for parentmails etc. to keep yourselves updated.  Many 

thanks. 
 

P.A. - Along with Mrs Laraway, I attended the AGM on Monday evening. I am disappointed to report that only 1 parent attended. 

The committee itself was well represented. I received a cheque from them for over £4000. I am very grateful to them, not only 

for the money but also for the lovely experiences they organise for the children in both schools and also for parents which 

hugely contributes to the community aspect of our schools. Next week the children will enjoy Christmas shopping. There is also a 

parent event and I do hope that I can encourage some of you to support this. Whilst you may not have been able to join us for 

the AGM you may consider supporting  not only next Thursday’s event but also volunteer sometime to help run some of the 

events. Many, many thanks to all our PA members and volunteer helpers 

 

Attendance League 
Table 

 

Remember the class with 
the greatest attendance 
will be rewarded.   

Class %  

9 98.57 

1 98.41 

8  98.10 

3 98.09 

6 98.02 

2 97.92 

7 97.88 

4 97.74 

5 94.84 

Late Arrivals 
There were 19 late arrivals 
this week.  Please remember 
that the doors open 8.45a.m 
and anyone that arrives after 
9.00a.m. is officially late. 

 

KITCHEN  CORNER   

 Monday  20th November    

Menu Week  1 

 P.E. STARS OF THE WEEK 

Reya Blackwell Class 4 

Charles Kayode Class 5 

Milena Valaseviciute Class 6 

Freya Wheatley Class 7 

Costanza Traina Class 8 

Oliver Poulteney & 

Conall Doran 

Class 9 

  TAG RUGBY STARS 

Elizabeth Cambridge - Class 7 

Marcus White  - Class 9 

KARATE STARS 

All members of the Karate Club  

MULTI SKILLS  STAR 

Daisy Reeves - Class 9 

BASKETBALL STARS 

 William Cheung - Class 8 

STARS OF  THE WEEK 

Class 4 Grace  Miller 

Class 5 Daniel Brady 

Class 6 Kelvin Nash 

WORKERS OF THE WEEK 

Class 4 Tommy Maralit & Frank Valentine 

Class 5 Henry Hussey & Maisie Steel 

Class 6 Jacob Beckwith & Lorelai Doige 

House This Weeks 

Points 

Accumulative  

Points 

St. Bernadette 31 381 

St. Clare 46 392 

St. Francis 41 366 

St. Martin 31 370 

Well Done to St. Clare’s House for being  

this week’s winner  

Can You Help? 
We are looking for some construction toys to play 
with in our playground—duplo/building blocks/
stickle bricks etc.  If you have any, you no longer 
use, please would you donate them to us.  Many 
thanks. 

PA - Annual Christmas Shopping Event 

The PA are organising their annual  

Shopping for Presents Event which will 

take place next Friday 24th November.  

This event is for children only in school.  

More details in the P.A.’s News sheet. 

FUND RAISING  - Friday 17th 
November 2017 

Thank you for all your donations 
today.  Sponsor Forms and money 

collected should be returned to 
school as soon as possible or any 
time by Friday 24th November.   SILLY SOCKS AND  SPARKLY TIGHTS DAY  

FRIDAY 1st DECEMBER  

We have our annual silly socks or sparkly 

tights day.  All children can wear either for 

the day, in exchange, we ask for a 

donation of Christmas themed chocolate 

but NO Advent Calendars or nut chocolate.  The 

chocolate is for the Fun Day on 8th December. 



YEAR 1 

ENGLISH – The children have been using ‘time words’ (First / Next / Then / After that / Finally) to sequence parts of a story 

and a set of instructions.  Perhaps you could encourage your child to use time words to describe getting ready for school / how to 

brush their teeth. 
 

SPELLINGS - In Year 1 the children are expected to be able to spell numbers to 20.  This week’s spellings will help the children 

reach this target. 
 

MATHS - Year 1 have used the Shape of the Week (semi-circle) to show half of a clock.  This has helped them to 

tell a ’half past’ time.  We remind the children to say the number that the short hour hand has gone past.         

3d Shape of the Week -  cube -  Can you find cube shapes in your home? 
 

Number of the week - 13  - Try having a dice race against each other—to see how many times you need to roll a dice to add up 

to 13.  The fewest rolls wins! 
 

TARGETS - *Thank you for taking the time to read and work on the targets that are in the front of your child’s yellow diary.  

These were given at Parent’s Evening and are specific to your child* 

FOUNDATION STAGE 
 

Literacy – This week the children have been practising writing the list of characters from The Enormous Turnip 

story. Next week we will be reading and focussing on the book Rosie’s Walk. The book looks at the prepositions 

over, behind, under etc. You could try this at home e.g. ask your child to put their bear under the chair.  
 

Mathematics –  The children have been weighing and ordering all sorts of root vegetables this week and 

practising the associated language “that’s too heavy “.  Next week, on Friday, the children will be involved in the Christmas 

shopping morning at the Junior School so we will be focussing on the recognition of coins leading up to it. You can help by tipping 

out your purse or wallet and pointing out the features of the coins to your child.  
 

Topic- Thank you to our mystery guests this week: Mrs Lobo for talking about identical twins and Mr Howe for talking about his 

job.  
 

Dates for your diary: At the end of November we will have our last mystery guests for this term. The new appointment system 

will be in the office from Monday so please sign up for it. Next term we will only be able to accommodate one visitor per week 

and this will have to be on a Wednesday. Please don’t be shy; this has been such a valuable experience for the children. You can 

come and talk to the three foundation stage classes  about your work, hobby or come along and read a book. Just sign up! 

YEAR 2 

ENGLISH -  This week we have been continuing  our topic of remembrance and World War 1.  The children used their imagination 

to write a letter from a soldier home to their family. 
 

MATHS - The children have been partitioning numbers into different combinations e.g. 44 = 40 + 4,  44 = 30 + 14, 44 = 20 + 24 

and 44 = 10 + 34.  The children have been using dienes to help them and exchanging a Ten stick for 10 Ones. 
 

TIMES TABLE CHALLENGE - Next Thursday the children will have a times table challenge based on the 10 times table so 

please practise this with your child at home.  This will take place in their spellings book as well as their weekly spelling 

test.  As the times table challenge will start next week, there will not be any set homework on Mathletics. 
 

In your child’s bookbag today you will find an information sheet for our handwriting scheme,(Penpals) 
 

A big thank you to all the adults who came and helped us on our trip to the War Memorial this week.  The children 

deepened their understanding of the purpose of a Cenotaph and enjoyed discussing what they found out afterwards. 

DIARY DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2017 - 2018 

28 Nov Tues 1.40pm FS Craft Afternoon Classes 1,2,3 Parents of Classes 1,2,3 

30 Nov Thurs 1.40pm FS Craft Afternoon Classes 1,2,3 Parents of Classes 1,2,3, 

1 Dec Fri 8.45am – 9.30am Drop Off, Drop In All Years Parents/Carers All Years 

7 Dec Thurs 3.20pm – 3.35pm Book Look All Years All Parents 

13 Dec Wed 1.45p.m Christmas Nativity - Foundation Stage Foundation Stage Parents of Foundation Stage welcome 

14 Dec Thurs 1.45p.m Christmas Nativity - Year 1 Year 1 Parents of Year 1 welcome 

15 Dec Fri 1.45p.m Christmas Nativity - Year 2 Year 2 Parents of Year 2 welcome 

18 Dec Mon During School Day Christmas Dinner All Years For Children Only 

20 Dec Wed 1.15p.m Whole School Blessing 

SCHOOL CLOSES AT 2 p.m. 

All Years All Welcome. No coaches taking children home 

from the INFANT school on this day.  All children 

MUST be collected by 2pm. 

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS  - Thurs 21st Dec to Wed 3rd Jan (inclusive) 


